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HUMAN RESOURCES MEMORANDUM NO. 03-058

June 10, 2003

TO: Lt. Governor, Secretary, Undersecretary, Assistant Secretaries, Deputy Assistant
Secretaries, Program Managers, and All Employees

FROM: Mary F. Ginn
Human Resources Director

SUBJECT: Insurance Updates— Changes Appearing on Pay Stubs

A number of changes occurred thisyear during Annud Enrollment. If you attended enrollment megtingsand
stayed abreast of the information we distributed, you are aware of the changes in insurance options and
rates. Now that Annud Enrollment isover, other changes are occurring that affect theway wewill process
insurance enrollments and changes in the future, beginning July 1, 2003.

The Office of Group Benefits (OGB) hasimplemented the new eEnrollment system requiring agencies (and
employees, inthefuture) to enter the enrollments and changes that were once entered by OGB gaff. OGB,
however, has entered the changesfor thisannua enrollment and Human Resourceswill assumethoseduties
for actions effective July 1, 2003 and beyond. The insurance data entered into the OGB eEnrollment
system was recently interfaced with the SIS Payroll system, and the deductionswill now gppeer differently
on your pay stub.

Beginning Friday, June 13, 2003, the new insurance deduction rates and different terminology will appear
on pay stubs. (Note: Premiumsfor the new July 1, 2003 plan+year beginin June) Pay stubswill nolonger
identify insurance carriers by specific name. Instead, ageneric termwill identify thet you have hedth or life
insurance and whether you are in the Hexible Benefits Plan (Hex). (Example: Hex OGB Hedth or OGB
Hedth.) Miscdlaneousbenefitswill beinterfaced between 1SS and the OGB system on June 20 and those
deductions will aso be shown differently on pay stubs after that time.

Aswith any new system, changes require adjusimentsand errors can occur. Therefore, it isvery important
that employees review their pay stubs and insurance cards, when received, to insure that their coverageis
correct. Please notify our office immediately if you fed that thereis an error. We are trying to identify
problems in advance of deductions being made, but because of the large volume of changes this year, we
ask for your assstance and understanding.
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The current GB-01 insurance enrollment/change form will continue to be used until further notice. A new
formisbeing designed and will be digtributed soon with further ingructions. Once our office beginsentering
enrollmentsand changesinto the new eEnrollment system, we may discover that other modificationsneed to
be made. We will notify employees by HR Memo of any future changes.

A copy of the rate sheet for 2003-04 is attached so that you can compare the premium amounts against
deductions shown on your pay stubs. The rates on the sheet are shown as monthly amounts, o be sureto
divide theamount in haf to determine your correct paycheck deduction. Also attached isalistof providers
with customer service numbers and web Ste addresses in case you need to contact your insurance
company.

Please call the Human Resources Office at (225) 342-0880, if you have any questions or concerns.

Attachments

Please Post and Circulate

F.2 BOX 24261 ¢« BATOMN ROUGE, LOUISIANA 7FOE04-22451 « PHOMNE (225) 242-8201 » FAX (225) 242 1502 ¢« WWW.CRT.STATE.LA.US
AN EQUAL OFFORTUMITY EMFPLOYER



